
Little Bedwyn & Chisbury Parish Council meeting  

Wednesday 10th May at 8pm 

St Michael’s Church 

 

Those present: 

Cllr Ball; Cllr Preston; Cllr Brown; Cllr Nokes; Cllr Wilson; Cllr Weatherill 

Apologies: Cllr Gray, Cllr Wheeler (Wiltshire Council) 

One member of the public was in attendance. 

1. Approval of Minutes from 29th March 2023: Proposed by Cllr Wilson; seconded by Cllr 
Weatherill; unanimously approved. 

2. Matters arising: 

2.1 Road safety: Cllr Ball will contact Wiltshire Council to explore options for improving 
visibility and road safety at the junction of the road heading north from Chisbury and the 
A4.  

2.2 Councillors discussed the state of the local roads, and specifically potholes. They noted 
that the large pothole close to the junction of Brown’s Lane and the northward road to 
Chisbury had been partly filled in (since being reported to Wiltshire Council), but also 
noted that this part of the road has been repeatedly patched up over the past couple of 
years but that the pothole typically reappears within months. They also noted that other 
potholes in the parish that have recently been semi-filled in have already reopened. 
Councillors encourage people to report all such issues to the My Wiltshire website: 
https://my.wiltshire.gov.uk.  

3. Street market and coronation party: This was held on the Playing Field on Sunday 7 May. 
The event was a great success, and Councillors thanked the Little Bedwyn Street Market 
Committee for all their hard work in organising it.  

4. New website: The Parish Council will shortly launch a new website that will be used to 
publish all council information. 

5. Planning: The following planning applications were received since the last council meeting:  

• PL/2023/03386: no comments submitted 

• PL/2023/01774: no comments submitted 

• PL/2023/02559: no comments submitted 

6. Council meetings for 2023/24: Dates for the coming year’s Parish Council meetings will be 
agreed shortly and published on the Parish notice boards.  

 
The meeting ended at 8.25pm. 

 


